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Regular Council Meeting Dates: 
 

December 4th & 18th 
January 15th & 29th 

 

Meetings start at 7 PM  (unless noted)  
and are open to the public. 

Location is the Gillies Municipal Office. 
 

Copies of meeting agenda are available at the office, 
the bulletin board at the Green Acre Corner Store  

and on the website: www.gilliestownship.com 

$ÅÃÅÍÂÅÒ ΤΡΣΩȾ*ÁÎÕÁÒÙ ΤΡΣΪ 

See you in the new year in our  

regular office! 

Holiday Office Closure 
December 25 to January 4 

Regular office operations will  

resume  

Monday January 8th 

New Office Hours Available 
Starting Monday November 27th the Township office will be 

extending their hours on Mondays only from 8:30 to 6:30 to  

accommodate public access to Township Office Services. 
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COUNCIL NEWS 
Summary of council  

activities for the month of   

October 2017  

 
Council Meetings were held on  

November 13th and November 27th at 

7:00 pm in the Municipal Office.  A 

reminder goes out to residents that a 

copy of our agenda is available Thurs-

days at 5pm prior to the Council meet-

ing on our website and the bulletin 

board at Green Acre Variety.   

To speak to Council directly please 

present your deputation in writing to 

the Office Staff by 11:00 am the 

Thursday prior to the Council meet-

ing.  

At the November meetings the follow-

ing matters were discussed: 

¶ Administration requested a  

deposition by the OPP, scheduled for 

December 4th Council Meeting 

¶ Administration directed to apply 

for the GHG fund for renovations 

to the Fire Hall and Township 

Garage 

¶ Council passed a resolution  

allowing a local business owner to use 

Annala road for winter logging opera-

tions only. 

¶ Council approved the increase of 

office hour on Mondays from 8:30 

am to 6:30 pm 

¶ Council donated books to  

Whitefish Valley Public School 

¶ Council passed a resolution  

approving Councillor OôGorman to 

attend AMO ïStewardship Ontario 

Consultation  

¶ Council passed a resolution  

supporting the Township of Drum-

mond/North Elmsley and their  

recommended changes to Bill 148 

¶ Administration directed to submit 

an application to Ontario Ministry 

of Agriculture, Food and Rural 

Affairs: Rural Ontario Leaders 

Award on behalf of Mile Hill 

Farms 

¶ Council passed By-law 2017-028 

appointing the Deputy Reeve for 

the 2018 year. 

¶ The Fire Chief gave a report on 

the Volunteer Fire Department 

¶ The Acting Roads Maintenance 

Coordinator gave a report to 

Council 

¶ The Thunder Bay & Area Food 

Strategy provided a deputation to 

Council outlining their past  

successes and future plans 

¶ Council reviewed a draft of the 

open air burning by-law 

¶ Council passed a resolution  

approving the severance of a local 

property  

¶ Council received numerous  

correspondence pieces for information 

only. 

¶ Council directed Administration to 

draft a letter to the MTO regarding 

a lack of winter maintenance on 

the Mile Hill 

¶ Councillor OôGorman attended 

and provided information on the 

Blue Box Program  

 

The information in this article is only 

a partial update from Council Meet-

ings. Please find the approved and 

signed minutes from each meeting on 

the Township website.  Council meet-

ings are open to the public and as a 

resident you are encouraged to come 

out and see what the Council is doing 

on your behalf.  For more information 

please contact the Township office.    

Complete minutes are available 

for viewing at the municipal office 

and online at 

www.gilliestownship.com/

council.html 

 

Rural Highway  

Maintenance 

Important  

Contact Information 

 
The Township of Gillies has three 

provincial highways - HWY 608, 

HWY 588 and HWY 595.  

While travelling on a provincial 

highway, a member of the public 

may notice the road surface condi-

tion is hazardous, unsafe or poorly 

maintained. There are minimum 

standards for snow clearing and 

salt/sand application for safe tire 

traction. 

Here are some ways to voice any 

safety concerns: 

 

Contact Information: 

Carillion Canada Inc.  

Contracted by MTO for mainte-

nance/repairs 

Phone: 1-888-636-8704 

 

Steven Del Duca 

Minister of Transportation 

Phone: 1-416-327-9200 

Email: sdeldu-

ca.mpp.co@liberal.ola.org 

 

Ministry of Transportation 

Northwestern Region  

615 James Street South  

Thunder Bay, ON P7E 6P6  

(807) 473-2000 

 

You can also email the MTO spe-

cifically regarding winter high-

ways. 

Email:  

winterhighways@ontario.ca 

 

It is highly recommended to take 

photos, when possible, to reinforce 

your safety concerns. 

 

Before leaving on a trip, consider 

calling 511 for updated road re-

ports by the MTO. 

1-866-471-8929 for teletypewriter. 
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Kakabeka Falls  

& Rural District 

RCL#225  

All events take place  

at the Kakabeka Legion  

on Hwy 11-17  

in Kakabeka Falls 

Call the events line for 

info. 473-9122 or check 

out our web page at 

www.kakabekalegion.ca 

 

Sun Dec 10th  

BREAKFAST 8:30- 

12:00 

WITH SANTA!  

óAll you can eatô  

Canadian and Finn  

pancakes, bacon,  

sausage, scrambled 

eggs,  hash 

browns,  

coffee, tea, juice, 

toast and jam or 

try our ñMade just 

for youò omelette.  

Adults $12, Seniors $11 

and childrenôs pricing 

as well. Join the break-

fast club and after 10 

paid breakfasts you get 

a free breakfast.   

  

BINGO  

LICENCE M728855                   

Dec. 6th & 13th 

Maximum Payout of 

$1,555. Doors open at 

5p.m Early birds begin 

at 6:45 p.m.   

For more information 

call Gary at 473-9631  

 

CRIB 

Every Saturday from 1-

4 p.m. Call Tim at 983-

2998 for more infor-

mation. 

 

DANCE 

Friday Dec 1st 

To the Music of  Old 

Bones and Road Worn 

Chaps 

7:00ð10:00 pm 

Admission $5 

 

DANCE  

Saturday Dec. 2nd 

To the Music of Quest 

8:00 ð 11:00 pm 

Admission $8 

Itüs that time again! 
 

Elections are just around the corner.  

  

Make a difference in the future of your  

Township by running for Council. 

 

See the newsletter every month for regular  

election updates! 

Landfill Bag Tags for 2018 will 

be available for pick up at the 

Township office  

beginning December 4th 

 On behalf of the Gillies Volunteer Fire 

Association we would like to thank the 

following individuals and businesses for 

their generous contribution to the Annu-

al Halloween Open House.  Without the 

ongoing support of the community, this 

event would not be possible.  Thank you 

to, Evelyn Kieri, Green Acre Variety, 

Cindy and Pat Poulin, Kathy Cook, 

Marg Zeigler, Fireworks Unlimited, 

Gillies Community Centre, Cameron 

Hole, Ted and Karen Caren, Karen 

Wylie, Zack and Ericka Reszitnyk, 

Frank and Judy Decicco, Dayle and 

Jalmar Lankinen, Barb Belanger, Mr 

and Mrs Noone, Tracy Sauls and The 

Groenheide Family.  We apologize if 

we missed any one, you were too quick 

in dropping off your donations and were 

off.  Also, a big thank you to the mem-

bers of the Gillies Emergency Services 

Team for offering their time and contin-

uing to support this event.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Township of Gillies asks 

you to stay safe this holiday 

season and donôt drink and 

drive. 

(Thunder Bay & Area for a Fee)  

 

(Thunder Bay City Limits Only) 

What do you call 

a Christmas barn 

dance? 

A ho-ho-hoedown 

http://www.kakabekalegion.ca
https://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjcxYHijdDXAhVKwWMKHfiaAqEQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fregishonorsocieties.org%2Fcommunity-resources%2Fdid-you-miss-it-notes-slides-other-documents%2F&psig=AOvVaw2msVN
https://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwimhvDRstXXAhVGKWMKHWHBAYIQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinterest.com%2Fexplore%2Ffree-christmas-clip-art%2F&psig=AOvVaw2ftlzPnTrq-6_m7ge8YzHo&ust=1511550496991666


4 

4 

 

A MESSAGE  

FROM THE 

CHIEF  

BUILDING  

OFFICIAL 
 

Inspections are an  

important part of your 

building permit. 

Please call the  

Municipal Office at 

475-3185 to let the 

Chief Building  

Official know when 

youôre ready for an  

inspection. 
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Dear Country Crusader, 

It is my first winter in North-

western Ontario.  What 

should I be aware of? 

Southerner 

 

Dear Southerner,  

 

There are a few things to keep 

in mind during this winter 

season: 

 

For your first Northern  

Winter my suggestion is to 

you: 

 

Bundle yourself up tight to 

avoid that frost bite,  

 

Driving a skidoo on thin ice 

might not be so nice,  

 

Make sure you have a block 

heater 

For a car there is nothing 

sweeter,  

 

Make sure you have no heat 

loss,  

Hypothermia is a line you 

donôt want to cross,  

 

Donôt get your truck stuck 

even a fraction  

Sand or kitty litter can help 

keep that traction,  

 

Make sure you drive slow  

When that snow decides to 

blow,  

Itôs never a race  

Always give snowplows 

space, 

 

Always check under the car 

hood  

Cats like warm motors and 

that is not good,  

 

Make sure you insulate that 

pipe 

Frozen pipes create a big 

hype,  

 

Be the Emergency kit Man  

And always have a back up 

plan,  

 

Switch to winter tires  

Instead of those all season 

liars, 

 

Power outages are possible 

beware 

Have your emergency kit 

ready always prepare! 

 

Keep on Clucking, 

Tɯʍ C˛ˤnˢˠʦ Cˠusaɩˏʞ 
Send your country living ques-

tions directly to the Country  

Crusader via  

gilliesadmin@tbaytel.net 

Sugar Cookies 
 

5 to 5 1/2 cups all-purpose flour  

2 tsp baking powder  

1 1/2 tsp salt  

1 1/4 cups  

unsalted butter, at room temperature  

2 1/2 cups granulated sugar  

4  eggs  

4 tsp vanilla  

 
Stir 5 cups flour with baking powder and 

salt. In another large bowl, using an electric 

mixer, beat butter with sugar on medium-

high for 2 min. Beat in eggs, 1 at a time, 

scraping down side of bowl as necessary. 

Beat in vanilla. Using a wooden spoon, 

gradually stir in flour mixture just until 

evenly blended. 

If dough is too sticky to form into a ball, 

stir in remaining 1/2 cup flour, 2 tbsp at a 

time, until dough is easy to roll. Divide into 

4 portions. Shape each into a ball, flatten-

ing slightly into a disc. Wrap separately 

with plastic wrap and refrigerate until firm, 

at least 1 hour or up to a week. 

Preheat oven to 375F. Line 2 baking sheets 

with parchment paper. On a lightly floured 

surface, roll dough no thicker than 1/4-in. 

Cut out shapes with a cookie cutter. Place 

on baking sheets, about 2 in. apart. Bake in 

centre of oven until cookies are pale gold-

en, 8 to 10 min, depending on thickness. 

Place cookie sheet on a rack for 5 min. Re-

move cookies to wire rack, and cool com-

pletely. Repeat with remaining dough. 

Make-ahead tips: Wrap the prepared 

dough with plastic wrap, then heavy foil 

to freeze for up to a month. For baked 

cookies, keep in an airtight container in the 

refrigerator for 1 week, or freeze up to 1 

month.  Variations:  

Pistachio-ginger: Prepare and roll out 

dough. Cut into shapes. Sprinkle half with 

a mixture of 1/3 cup finely chopped pista-

chios and 3 tbsp finely chopped candied 

ginger. Bake as in main recipe. On day of 

serving, spread Nutella over plain cookies 

and top with pistachio-ginger cookies. 

Makes 48. 

Vanilla bean: Place a vanilla bean on a 

cutting board. Run knife tip along bean, 

slitting it end to end. Scrape out seeds and 

add them to butter mixture with vanilla. 

Prepare and bake dough as in main recipe. 
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Marriage  
Solemnization  

 
The Deputy Clerk 

is authorized to       

perform marriage 

ceremonies within 

the Township of   

Gillies.  

Appointments 

must be booked 

not less than three 

business days in 

advance.  

Please see  

By-law #2014-

006 for fees and  

services available. 

Business Directory 
 

Daniel Vanlenthe Mechanical -

 Wood energy home inspections. 

Electrical water heater installation 

& repair. Oil and wood energy 

home installations and inspections. 

Location: South Gillies, ON. Tele-

phone: 807-939-1013 

 

Gillies Community Centre - Vari-

ous events/clubs; available for rent-

al. Location: South Gillies, Ontar-

io.  Email: gilliescommunitycen-

tre@gmail.com  

 

Graph-X by Deb - Print-

ing~Design~Promotions. Location: 

Gillies, Ontario. Phone: 807-935-

2685 Email: 

graphxbydeb@gmail.com  

Website: www.graphxbydeb.com 

 

Green Acre Variety Store - gro-

ceries, gas/diesel, propane, post 

office. Location: 1226 Hwy 595, 

Gillies, Ontario. Phone: 807-475-

5631 

 

Rosedale Farms - firewood cut 

and split at your location.  Contact 

Dale Carter (807) 622-3952 

 

Rose Valley Lodge & Restaurant 
- 5-course meals, log cabin rentals. 

Location: 56 Rose Valley Road, 

South Gillies, Ontario. Phone: 807-

473-5448 Email: rose-

val@tbaytel.net  Website: 

www.rosevalleylodge.com   

 
DISCLAIMER: BUSINESS DIRECTO-

RY IS ONLY FOR BUSINESSES LO-

CATED IN OR NEAR THE TOWNSHIP 

OF GILLIES.   
Businesses located further outside the 

township are welcome to advertise in 

the Township newsletter. Please see 

current newsletter for our affordable 

rates. To be added to the business di-

rectory, please email the Township 

office the following: business name, 

contact info, summary of services/

products. Rules: Administration re-

serves the right to edit listings for space 

issues. Administration reserves the 

right to refuse listings. 

Reminder from the Roads Department 
 

By-law No. 558 provides that no resident may obstruct a roadway which in-

cludes pushing snow from driveways onto the road.  Please be cautious when 

clearing your driveway that no snow is left on the roadway and that no mud 

or debris is brought out onto the road during wet conditions.   

Hymers Fair News 
By Shannon Dodd-Smith 

 As I prepare this Decem-

ber ad, my consciousness is 

painfully thrust from the month 

behind us headlong into the epic 

month of Christmas like some 

kind of sling-shot. Yikes! I don't 

know about you, but I am still 

raiding my kids' Halloween bags 

and now it's suddenly Advent 

Calendar time! 

 What are your Christ-

mas/Holiday traditions? Do you 

make your own advent calendar? 

How about your own gifts? If 

not, there are plenty of good rea-

sons to consider doing it this 

year. Handmade gifts: 

- embody the loving and giving 

spirit of the season;  

- are unique and personal; 

- are fun to make while avoiding 

the usual obscene over-

consumption (a hallmark of vir-

tually every Canadian holiday, 

sadly); and my favourite, 

- you can make an extra one and 

enter it into the Hymers Fair! 
 That's right, the array of 

categories in the Hymers Fair 

Prizebook for homecraft is diz-

zying; and seriously, who 

wouldn't want homemade jelly, a 

warm throw, a wood carving, 

wall hanging, etc., etc. If you 

have any suggestions of things 

you would like to see, or added 

to the prize book, 

email info@hymersfair.com.  

 While it's true that the 

Fair has been put to bed for the 

winter, planning for next year's 

Fair has already started on many 

levels. 

 Case in point, the 

Hymers Agricultural Society 

(HAS) Annual General Meeting 

takes place January 20, 2018. 

The Board of Directors are ac-

tive 12 months of the year; and 

your role can be as big or small 

as you need it to be.  

 Make 2018 your year 

to get involved! Give Deb a call 

for more info at 475-8586. 

 Whatever the Holidays 

mean to you, I hope they posi-

tively overflow with love and 

laughter!  

http://gilliestownship.com/uploads/2014-006_marriage_solemnization.pdf
http://gilliestownship.com/uploads/2014-006_marriage_solemnization.pdf
mailto:info@hymersfair.com
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The 2018 Explore Card Parking Pass is now on-sale! Proceeds from the sale of Explore Cards contributes directly to 

the upkeep of our Conservation Areas and education programs. Cards are $30.00 +HST and can be purchased on our 

website or in person at our Administrative Office. They also make great stocking stuffers!     

The LRCA has restocked its popular Sasquatch and Tree Ring t-shirts! They are available for sale at the LRCA  

Administrative Office for $20.00 each, and are available in sizes small through 2XL (Tree Ring) and sizes medium 

through 2XL (Sasquatch). These shirts will make a great Christmas gift, but be sure to pick them up soon, as size 

availability wonôt last!  

If you are interested in hosting an event at a Conservation Area, be sure to visit our website and complete the 

ñRequest to Use Propertyò form. Conservation Areas are great locations for family events like reunions, picnics or 

birthday parties. Businesses are also welcome to host company retreats and team-building activities as well. Picnic 

shelters/pavilions can also be reserved for a minimal fee.  

Be sure to Follow, Like and Share the LRCA on social Media. We have officially launched Facebook, Twitter and 

Instagram pages in an effort to more effectively communicate with residents of the Lakehead Watershed. We plan on 

sharing flood messages, up-to-date events information, interesting information and gorgeous photography with our 

followers, and we would love it if you would join in on the conversation. 

Please be advised that the LRCA Administrative Office will be closed between December 23, 2017 and January 1, 

2018.  

Get out and Explore!   

 

RURAL CUPBOARD FOOD BANK 

CHRISTMAS HAMPERS FOR SINGLES  

AND SENIORS 

 

As the Christmas Cheer Committee will not be providing 

Christmas hampers to single persons or seniors, and the 

Regional Food Distribution Association finds that they 

can no longer accommodate this program, the Rural  

Cupboard Food Bank will be issuing Christmas hampers 

this year to rural residents within the Food Bankôs  

catchment area. 

 

If you are a single person or a senior within our area and 

wish to receive a Christmas hamper, please call the Rural 

Cupboard Food Bank at 807-285-0836 and leave your 

name, address and a phone number where you can be 

reached. Calls must be received by December 6th in order 

to participate. 

Make your Holiday  

extra sweet this season  

with  

Sprucedale Farms  

Fudge 
(Stocking Stuffers, Gifts, Platters and more!) 

 

To Order 

Call/text 621-2622 

Email jennalhalvers@gmail.com 

 

Find us on Facebook! 

Why wasnôt the Turkey 

hungry at Christmas time? 

Because he was stuffed!! 

What did the Gingerbread 

Man put on his bed? 

 

A Cookie Sheet 


